
 

 

 
 
June 13, 2025 
 
 
Doris E Ontiveros, BS, CPhT 
Director, Pharmacy Technician Education and Training Program 
San Bernardino Valley College 
701 South Mount Vernon Avenue 
San Bernardino, CA  92410 
 
 
Dear Jeremy Sasser, 
 
The following action was taken at the Pharmacy Technician Accreditation Commission meeting on May 14, 
2025: 
 

VOTED 
To extend accreditation of the pharmacy technician education and training program at San 
Bernardino Valley College, San Bernardino, California, for the remainder of its current six-year 
cycle (2028) or until the Pharmacy Technician Accreditation Commission recommends further 
action. 

  
The Commission arrived at its decision based on a thorough review of the progress report submitted by 
your institution. The ASHP and ACPE Board of Directors reviewed and accepted the Pharmacy Technician 
Accreditation Commission on June 7, 2025 and June 13, 2025.  This pharmacy technician education and 
training program has been duly accredited by ASHP/ACPE since June 30, 2015.  Accreditation is granted 
subject to the provisions set forth in the ASHP/ACPE Regulations on Accreditation of Pharmacy Technician 
Education and Training Programs. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

Samuel Calabrese     Janet Engle 
Samuel V. Calabrese, BSPharm, MBA, FASHP, CPEL    Janet P. Engle, PharmD, PhD (Hon), FAPhA, FCCP, FNAP 
Vice President, Accreditation Services Office        Executive Director 
American Society of Health-System Pharmacists    Accreditation Council for Pharmacy Education 
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